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Mougins, January 18, 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Students, 

As the owners of Mougins School, we would like to 

wish you all a very Happy, Healthy and Prosperous 

New Year. 

As you are aware, Brian Hickmore will be retiring 

at the end of the current academic year. He has 

been with Mougins School for over three decades, 

more than twenty years of which were in the role of 

Headmaster. 

We are happy to inform you that a replacement for 

Mr Hickmore has been found. Dawn Akyurek, a 

British national, has accepted the post of Head-

teacher and will join the School this coming sum-

mer. 

Mrs Akyurek is a distinguished teacher, educator 

and sought-after authority on leadership in aca-

demia. She is currently Chief Academic Officer at 

Kingôs Group. 

We are confident that Mrs Akyurek will be an in-

valuable asset to Mougins School and will secure a 

smooth transition following Mr Hickmoreôs long 

and successful tenure. 

Mougins School is committed to providing a first-

rate education to its students, while offering a 

unique environment in which they can develop and 

grow into healthy, well-adjusted adolescents and 

young adults. 
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You can also consult the Family 
Guide, last Newsletter and the 
School Calendar (under 
ñDocumentsò) 
 

Schoolbase Application.  You can 
now download the Schoolbase App 
onto your smartphone.  Locate the 
App ï it is like a pink tennis ball 
with white circles on it.  When it 
asks you for a code ï type 7398.  To 
log on, use your normal Schoolbase 
log-on code.   
 

We are working to add more fea-
tures on the App, including sending 
you an SMS when your child is ab-
sent.  This makes it very important 
to be on time to School.  If your 
child misses registration, then the 
teacher will mark them absent.  If 
they do not sign in the late book by 
09h15, you will receive an SMS say-
ing they are absent.  We will activate 
this service as soon as we can.  
Homework is only currently availa-
ble online ï Schoolbase is working 
to make it available on the App.  Re-
ports will soon be available online, 
including past reports. 
 

Helpline.  If you have any difficul-
ties logging on, or any other prob-
lems or questions, please e-mail 
schoolbase@mougins-school.com   
 

Please take the time to use 
Schoolbase online and feedback to 
us.  Thank you. 
 

 

We are sure that Mrs Avyurekôs 

wealth of experience in the domain 

of international education will help 

Mougins School to further distin-

guish itself as the best English-

speaking school on the French Riv-

iera. 

With our best wishes in 2019, 

George and Rosie Rafael                      

 

 Kyle  

 Baker 

 

Headmasterôs Notes 

Dear Parents and Students, 
 

Firstly, a Happy, Healthy and 
Prosperous New Year to You 
All. 
 

Schoolbase Portal 

After much to-ing and fro-ing, the 
School portal is now operational for 
all parents.  Most parents have al-
ready activated their access, where 
you can find an ever increasing 
amount of information, notably 
your childôs homework.  From this 
week, homework is being posted by 
all teachers for classes up to and in-
cluding Form 11. 

mailto:schoolbase@mougins-school.com
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Caf® des Amis - Organic! 

As mentioned before the Winter 
break, the cafeteria is now provid-
ing organic vegetables and fruit, as 
well as bread, for our school 
lunches.  We are very pleased that 
by working together, Elior, the 
company that cooks and serves 
our meals, and Mougins School 
have managed to bring about this 
positive change without increasing 
the price of school meals.  
 

Half Term Break 

In three weeksô time, it will al-
ready be our half-term break.  
School ends at 15h30 on Friday 
15th February.  There is a Staff IN-
SET Day on Monday 25th Febru-
ary, so School resumes for stu-
dents on Tuesday 26th February at 
08h45.  Enjoy the break! 
 

Kindest regards, 
 

Brian G. Hickmore 

Headmaster 

 

From Sue Dunnachie 

Preserving our Environment 

On 26th and 27th February students in 
Forms 5-8 will be introduced to The 
Paddle Cleaner Association as part of 
their French curriculum, an experience 
which will not only challenge their 
French, but also introduce them to a 
novel way of protecting our environ-
ment. 

 

Much as we have enjoyed the recent glori-
ous weather conditions, it is inevitable that 
rain will eventually fall, why not be pre-
pared with a Mougins School UMBREL-
LA.  Automatic golf umbrellas providing ex-
cellent shelter at a cost of 22ú can be pur-
chased in the Office. 

 

Tickets for Captain Hookôs Revenge, which 
will be performed on 7th, 8th and 9th Febru-
ary at 19h00, are now on sale in the Office; 
students 5ú and adults 10ú. Purchase early 
to avoid disappointment. 

 

Please note that you can purchase a USB 
Key which has a video of the Winter Con-
cert from the Office for 15ú, a lasting sou-
venir of magical moments. 

 

The mountain of LOST PROPERTY at 
School does not seem to diminish, necessi-
tating an even larger rail on which to hang it 
all. It will continue to be displayed until half 
term, at which point any unclaimed items 
will be given to a charitable cause. Please 
check the rail if you are in doubt as to the 
whereabouts of your childrenôs clothes. 
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